
Anderton Parish Council 

Minutes 

Meeting: Tuesday 21
st
 July at 7.30p.m. 

To be held at Adlington Community Centre, Railway Rd, Adlington 
 

1) Due to the on-going Coronavirus social distancing restrictions the scheduled meeting has been abandoned. 

The following were agreed by the Councillors and confirmed to the Clerk by email or telephone.  

 

2) Reports: 

None 

 

3) Matters arising from the minutes: 
a) Clerk has submitted the annual audit return to the external auditor and we have received confirmation of our 

exempt status for 2020. 

b) Clerk has renewed the public liability insurance. 

 

4) Financial Matters: 

Current a/c £9,123 Deposit £6,875  

a) Clerk’s expenses £51.95 – approved 

b) Clerk has submitted VAT re-claim for £127.09 and this has been received from HMRC – noted 

c) PNFS renewal £22.50 – approved for payment  

d) Internal auditors remuneration £30 – approved for payment 

 

5) Correspondence: 

a) Email from Gillian Baldwin a resident of Epsom Croft, re RTA on 18
th

 June at junction of Rothwell Road 

and Bolton Road, previously circulated to Cllrs. Subsequently Clerk has forwarded this on to County 

Councillor Snape who has taken ownership. Further email from Cllr Snape noted. 

b) Clerk has latest Clerks and Councils direct newsletter and latest PNFS magazine. If any Cllr would like to 

view these please let Clerk know. 

 

6) Planning Applications: 

All previously circulated and comments posted as directed. 

 

20/00447/FULHH - Extension to garage, The Squirrel, Bolton Road - permitted. 

20/00452/FULHH - Extension of existing front boundary wall and gate posts, The Squirrel, Bolton Road - 

permitted. 

20/00504/FUL - Construction of loose fill rock ramp fish pass, Fisheries off Grimeford Lane.  

20/00663/FUL - Section 73 application (revised containerized generator exhaust), UU, Rivington Water 

Treatment Works, Bolton Road. 

20/00682/FULHH – First floor extension, 1 Rothwell Road 

20/00694/FUL Installation of canopy and handrail Coop late shop (retrospective). 

 

7) Matters of Report 

None 

 

8) Other Matters   

a) During the current Covid-19 crises no progress has been made on the proposed Headless Cross information 

board.  

b) In line with Covid-19 precautions no physical distribution of the annual newsletter will be undertaken this 

year. Newsletter will be made available on line and hard copies on demand only. 

 

Next meeting:- Tuesday, September 22nd 2020 at 7.30pm. 

 

 


